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· WED – DECEMBER 4
· SUN – JANUARY 19, 2003
· SUN – APRIL 13, 2003
· 3-5 OCTOBER 2003
· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004


DINNER MEETING – United Service Cllub 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

AMELIA EARHART BRUNCH  - Staff & Graduates Club, Uni. Qld, Staff House Rd, St. Lucia – 90.00am for 9.30am – Enquiries Trish O’Connor Ph. 3345 1577 (Wk)

AREA 3/5 COMBINED WORKSHOP – Qld Soccer Club, Perry Park

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE – Sydney 

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City







May Christmas and the coming year

Hold many joys for you

Good health, good friends and happiness

And all you wish for too

Merry Christmas from all your friends in Zonta

FROM THE PRESIDENT
Dear Friends,

Our final newsletter for the year, and it is going to be a big one! You will forgive me if I am a bit wordy – I know that things left unsaid now will not surface again in the New Year and in the next newsletter, so I have to make the most of this opportunity! (besides which, when I print out the newsletter, I manage to get the president’s message in a very odd place, so making it longer may solve the problem!) 

First of all, what a challenge and a triumph we had with our Zonta Fair! There was a lovely sense of camaraderie and this infected stall holders and guests so that the overall verdict was that the Fair was a great deal of fun as well as a great fundraiser! None of this happens by accident and a huge amount of work went into making the Fair a success. Too many people to thank individually but it would be remiss of me not to single out Fran Morrison, without whom it would never have happened! Her unstinting dedication (and that of her family) meant that it all came together seamlessly. (Well, slight exaggeration, but Fran stitched up the seams coming apart so no-one could tell!) 

I was saddened to learn that some club members had responded very negatively when they were asked to assist in one way or another, but was very heartened by those who made sizable donations because they were unable to physically contribute to the preparations or to the day – a practice that really lightens the load! We also need to acknowledge the magnificent effort of a number of Hon Zons. 

It was very pleasing to have the support of a number of Zontians from other clubs and, at our Fair post-mortem, we decided that it was definitely worth pursuing as a landmark function for our Club. 

One added bonus is that we now have a large Zonta banner that can be used to promote all our events – a big step in getting our name Out There! 

Iris and I attended a President’s meeting with our Area Director, Barbara Stephens. There are to be some changes made to classification which we will address with the minimum of fuss. Barbara also reminded us of the one-day Area workshop in April; we know it will be stimulating because Margaret McMurdo will be giving an updated version of her Zonta Convention speech! Make sure you put the date in your diary. 

We have asked a lot of members this year (you may need to read that twice to get what I mean!) but we have some great results that should make us all proud (see Fundraising Results in this edition). It is also very important that members enjoy the meetings and the fellowship we share. The Christmas meeting promises to be an Event Not to Be Missed, with fun, entertainment and purpose. Just come! 

To you all, my love and thanks for a wonderful 2002. I look forward to a brilliant 2003! 

With very best wishes for a Happy Christmas in the company of those you love, 

Dina

ITEMS TO BRING TO THE MEETING:

· Corks for the Girl Guides (Pat Avery will collect these)
· Toys or money for Christmas Gifts for the children of Windana
· Soaps etc (unwrapped) for St. Luke’s Nursing Home patients (Ann Shevill will be attending the meeting and will collect them).
· Esky to take your Salmon home in
AMELIA EARHART BRUNCH:

The Zonta Club of Briabane South will be hosting the annual Amelia Earhart Brunch to be held on Sunday, January 19 at 9.00 for 9.30am.  Keynote speaker will be Dr. Alan Paull, HyShotTeam, Centre of Hypersonics, University of Queensland.  Highlights will include:

· Hearing how the HyShot team achieved a world’s first flight of the supersonic scramjet

· Celebrating the 75th anniversary of the Royal Flying Doctor  Service

· Presentation of the Amelia Earhart Fellowship Award for 2002

Proceeds from this event will go to Zonta International Amelia Earhart Fellowship Award and the Royal Flying Doctor Service.

Cost is $36 per person and cheques must be made payable to The Zonta Club of Brisbane South, PO Box 76, Coorparoo 4151.  Bookings by January 10 are essential.  Further enquiries can be made to Trish O’Connor on Ph 3345 1577 (Wk).  This is an event not to be missed so mark it in your diary.

FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE:
The Fellowship Committee have organised a guided tour of the QUT Art Museum Gardens Point campus – followed by dinner at McMahons Restaurant at Quay West (optional).  This will be the first fellowship event for 2003 so mark it in your new diary and see attached flyer for all details.

SAFETY CARD REPRINT – (for encorsement at December meeting):
The club’s contact for our safety card project on the northside has reported that a further reprint of the cards (with updates) is needed. 

The cards have been extremely popular with police who work at the coal-face with domestic violence – they are packed with information, yet discreet enough to tuck into a wallet without arousing suspicion. 

This project has been so successful that they would like to produce at least 50,000 in the next print run.

They have obtained a quote of $3359 for this re-print and have approached the club for support.

Thanks to the great success of our recent fundraising activities, the club has the resources to continue to support this project and to see it through to its next phase. 

As we are approaching the season when, sadly, domestic violence is at its peak, the Service Committee is recommending that the club support this re-print.

The companion project which the club agreed to support on the southside is through BRISCC (Brisbane Rape and Incest Crisis Centre). Because of the needs to launch the card before Christmas, executive approval was sought by the Service Committee earlier this month to proceed with printing of the initial 2000 cards the centre has requested. Art work was provided free of charge by Liz Wilson, a friend of Judith Anderson, and Collette Watson provided a competitive quote for printing. It is hoped that the cards will be printed and delivered to BRISCC next week.

Confirmation of the executive decision will be sought at the December meeting, and the club will be asked to vote on the $3359 for the northside card reprint.

SCHOOL AWARDS: 
Albert Park School

Judith (Ballet) Anderson attended the Albert Park Flexi-School Open Day on November 27 on behalf of the club to present Educational Encouragement Awards to three students.

The Year 10 award was presented to Coreena Pearce, and Year 11 awards to Katy-Mae Element and Teanae Martin.

Judith reports that both Coreena and Teanae are confident singers who performed during the awards ceremony for the assembled audience of parents and guests. Teanae, a proud Pacific islander, also presented a dance performance with other students from Samoa, New Zealand, and Rarotonga. 

Katy is a talented student with a vivacious personality who wants to become a paediatric nurse. The awards are not known to the students beforehand and a delighted Katy bounced up to the podium and spontaneously hugged Judith when her award was announced.

Judith also noted with pleasure that one of the organisers and presenters at ceremony was Lisa-Marie O’Riordan, the student who spoke at the Club’s dinner meeting earlier this year. A summary of Lisa-Marie’s presentation to us was included in the school’s magazine, with acknowledgement of our support from Paul Spooner, the school’s coordinator.

The club also received public acknowledgement at the ceremony and Judith was approached by two prospective Zontians afterwards.


Glenala State High School
Judith also attended the Glenala State High School Awards on Wednesday, October 30, on behalf of the club and has submitted the following report:

This is the third year we have made awards to Glenala. In 2000, Grace Toma was the winner of the Year 11 award and last year, Palisa Cunningham won the Year 10 award and Eleanor Read the Year 11 award.
Linda Laws and Jill Reeves who attended the awards night in 2001 will be delighted to know that Eleanor Read was a School Vice-Captain in 2002, as well as winning a Year 12 Merit Certificate, Certificate of Recognition, and Certificate of Attendance. Eleanor was also one of four nominees for the
Elsa Edmonds Memorial Shield.

Palisa, going into year 12 next year, won a year 11 Academic Award, Merit Certificate, and Certificate of Attendance, and will be School Captain in 2003 . In addition, she was a nominee for the Denise Ware Memorial trophy The two 2002 winners of Zonta's awards also promise to be deserving winners who are not only committed students but also have a strong service orientation.

Atik Anzari won a year 11 merit certificate and certificate of attendance, as well as being nominated for the Bob White Memorial Award, while Lesley Jordan won a Junior Academic Award and was also one of the three nominees for the VET Encouragement Award .

Glenala, like many of the schools supported by our Awards, serves a culturally mixed community with particularly strong Vietnamese and Pacific Island representation.  It was interesting to note that the Soroptomists make an award for a female student going on to university, nicely complementing our awards for Years 10 and 11.
ASSISTANCE FOR RURAL WOMEN – UPDATE: 

We have been considering ways in which we can ease the lives of women living in drought-affected areas of the State. The Area Director has undertaken to co-ordinate information on what clubs have done so far and where assistance may be needed as this will eliminate the problems of duplication. As soon as we have a clear idea of what and where the help will be most useful, the Club will respond appropriately. 

In the event however, that Barbara alerts us to an area of immediate need, the Board would like to be able to act promptly. Additionally, it may be expedient to take advantage of distribution programs run by other agencies that may come to our attention. 

As the Club will not meet again until February 2003, we would like to have a sum of not more that $1000 approved for expenditure in an emergent situation. This will be put to the members at the December dinner meeting.

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE PROJECTS:
· At the Zonta International Convention in Gothenburg in July 2002, Zontians from around the world voted on and endorsed three major international service projects for the coming biennium.

The projects are: 

· Continuation of the Reinventing India Program - Funding by Zonta International Foundation: US$299,450.

· STAR Network of World Learning: The Bosnia-Herzegovina Anti-Trafficking Community Mobilization Project Funding by Zonta International Foundation: US$320,000; and 

· Afghanistan: Improving Women’s Lives Funding by Zonta International Foundation: US$25,000.
More information can be obtained about these projects by logging on to the Zonta website.


OTHER NEWS:

Great to see that Queensland’s Australian Of The Year entrant is our 2001 Woman of Achievement Award winner, Dimity Dornan who founded the Hear and Say Centre in 1992.

Dimity is a woman who has made a remarkable contribution to helping deaf children hear and speak and we congratulate her on becoming Queensland’s entrant and wish her well.

· THE POSITIVE SIDE OF LIFE:
· Living on Earth is expensive, but it does include a free trip around the sun every year.
· Birthdays are good for you the more you have, the longer you live.
· Happiness comes through doors you didn't even know you left open. 
· Most of us go to our grave with our music still inside of us. 
· You may be only one person in the world, but you may also be the world to one person. 
· Some mistakes are too much fun to only make once. 
· Don't cry because it's over. Smile because it happened. 
· We could learn a lot from crayons: some are sharp, some are pretty, some are dull, some have weird names, and all are different colours. . . . but they all exist very nicely in the same box. 
· A truly happy person is one who can enjoy the scenery on a detour. 
Have a wonderful day, and know that someone who thinks you're amazing has thought about you today.
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Pat Avery’s thought for the month…….


Somerset Maughan said “At a dinner party one should eat wisely but not too well, and talk well but not too wisely”.

















APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com
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